I should perhaps say that I gave to my colleagues who were members
0f the war committee of the cabinet my entire confidence with respect to the
conversations I had had with the president, and subsequent steps were
taken with their knowledge and full approval. I should also like to say
that the British government was kept duly informed of what was taking
Place. The Canadian government likewise was kept informed of the
defence matters directly discussed between the British government and the
United States. The discussions naturally included questions pertaining
to the leasing of air and naval bases on the Atlantic.

As I have already mentioned, the president had announced the day
before our meeting at Ogdensburg that conversations had been taking place
between the two governments. The Ogdensburg agreement formally con-
firmed what the previous conversations and planning had initiated. It
Made known to the world that plans of joint defence were being studied
and worked out between the two countries. It did one thing more: It
Made clear that the board which was being established to make studies and
fecommendations was not being formed for a single occasion to meet a
Particular situation, but was intended to deal with a continuing problem.
The hoard on joint defence was, therefore, declared to be permanent.

By a minute of council approved by His Excellency the Governor
General on August 21, the establishment of the Permanent Joint Board on
efence was formally ratified and confirmed.
With the permission of the house, I should like to insert in Hansard
& copy of the complete minute:

The committee of the privy council have had before them a report,
da’_ffed August 20, 1940, from the Right Honourable W. L. Mackenzie King,
Time Minister and Secretary of State for External Affairs, representing:

That on August 17, 1940, at the invitation of the President of the
UIli1‘/<3d States, he proceeded to the United States to Ogdensburg in the state
of New York, to meet Mr. Roosevelt for the purpose of discussing mutual
g{oblems of defence in relation to the safety of Canada and the United

ates;

That conversations on this subject between the Prime Minister and
the President of the United States, accompanied by the Secretary of State
Or War of the United States (Mr. Stimson), took place on August 17, and
the following joint statement with respect to agreement which had been
ached was, on August 18, released for publication by the Prime Minister
nd the President:

“The Prime Minister and the President have discussed the mutual
gzoglemfs of defence in relation to the safety of Canada and the United

ates,

It has been agreed that a Permanent Joint Board on Defence shall be
up at once by the two countries.

8 . his Permanent Joint Board on Defence shall commence immediate
ggles relating to sea, land and air problems including personnel and
erial,
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